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CDD Orientation

This valuable program is held on the second and fourth Thursday
of the month at 10:00 AM in the District office located at 984 Old
Mill Run in Lake Sumter Landing. For additional information, please
contact the District Customer Service Center at 352-753-4508.
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Save The Date — Public Safety Open House!

The Villages Public Safety Department invites
YOU to attend our upcoming Open Houses to
meet and greet your local first responders! Itis an
excellent opportunity to tour the stations, view the
fire apparatus and new ambulances, ask questions
about the Fire and EMS services provided as well
as gain a wealth of knowledge regarding the 191
Independent Fire Control & Rescue District that
will be voted upon on November 8th.

The Villages Public Safety Department hosted their second open house of the
series at Station 45 on August 31, 2022. Our Department looks forward to
welcoming you into our stations to view our day-to-day operations and learn more
about The Villages Public Safety Department’s commitment to expediency and
compassionate care. For more information including dates and locations, see the
following page.

Want to know what residents have to say about The Villages Public Safety
Department, the upcoming ambulance transport services and the proposed
Independent Fire Control & Rescue District? Click on the video below to see!


https://www.districtgov.org/departments/Public-Safety/independent-fire-control-and-rescue-district.aspx
https://www.districtgov.org/departments/Public-Safety/independent-fire-control-and-rescue-district.aspx







DISTRICT EMPLOYEE SPOTLIGHT

What is your position/role with the District?

I am the Infrastructure Assistant Manager for District Property Management
(Infrastructure Division). My time is largely dedicated to unusual projects that
routinely emerge from day-to-day operations. My entire department readily
addresses any problems or minor concerns that arise and everything in between.
If District Property Management is not able to assist someone we will readily
connect them to the appropriate point of contact to properly address the issue.

What does your position entail?

In my position, it’s immensely rewarding to be able to assure people face-to-face
that challenging circumstances will be addressed promptly and knowing that I
have a great team of staff supporting me. From coordinating with other Divisions
within District Property Management and various District Departments to
communicating with contractors and vendors to ensure that reasonable requests
are satisfied by any means necessary, teamwork is truly what makes the dream
work here in the District.

How does your work with DPM serve the residents of The Villages?

Despite any obstacles we face, we will always prioritize the “resort lifestyle” of The
Villages that residents have come to expect. With customer service alone, we are



DISTRICT EMPLOYEE SPOTLIGHT

very unique from other Public Works departments in that we individually contact
anyone who reports an issue to explain what actions may or may not be taken and
why. This is a personal source of satisfaction as my work background has always
been in direct service to the community and ensuring premier customer service.

What is one of your best or most memorable achievements/projects
with DPM and why?

A recent highlight of my career with District Property Management has been
painting the multi-modal path tunnel interiors. This project has been very
successful and my team regularly receives positive comments on the results. The
feedback speaks for itself — a new precedent is being set in The Villages for
comfort, convenience, safety and aesthetics.

What is a fun fact about your work that residents may not know?

District Property Management functions similarly to Public Works departments in
other counties or municipalities, but we are unique in that our team of less than 50
relies on contractors to execute work rather than having a large internal staff. This
ensures services are being completed at the highest quality for competitive costs.

What is the most common request or question you are asked?

One of the most common questions received by the Infrastructure Division is
whether or not a resident is responsible for the maintenance of a wall or fence.
This information is available by visiting the District website at DistrictGov.org.
Under the Departments tab, select ‘Community Standards’ in the drop-down menu
and then click on Download Your Declaration of Restrictions from the Quick Links
menu on the left-hand side of the page. Select the county you reside in and then
click on your unit. If you are unsure of your unit number, it is located on your
Villages ID card. The U/L number is the first letter of the county in which you live,
the unit number and the lot number. You're always welcome to contact the
Infrastructure Division of District Property Management by phone at 352-753-
4022 or by email at DPMInfrastructure@districtgov.org with any questions,
comments or concerns you may have.


https://www.districtgov.org/
mailto:DPMInfrastructure@districtgov.org

Did You Know??

Annual Plantings

Annual plants or “Seasonal Color” are plants that grow from seed to flower,
produce seeds, and die within a single growing season.

On District property within The Villages, landscape contractors install around 2
million (and counting) annuals every year, replanting by hand every quarter to
coordinate with Florida weather and seasons for a full color appearance
throughout the year.

These annuals are contract grown in nurseries around the state of Florida. Once
the plants are ready, it is crucial that they be installed quickly to avoid becoming
root bound in the container and shortening their life expectancy.

We do not specify the species as long as they are plants proven to work in our area
and adhere to the design intent within The Villages. This provides a change of color
as you move through The Villages.



Information Provided By...

During the September Board meetings, the District Board of Supervisors will
conduct public hearings to accept public input and then adopt the Final FY22-23
Budget and maintenance assessment rates. The remaining public hearings will
take place during the District Board meetings as listed below.

Friday, September 9, 2022 at Savannah Recreation Center
. District1 — 8:00 AM

« District 2 — 9:30 AM

« District 3 —11:00 AM

« District 4 — 1:30 PM

Monday, September 12, 2022 at SeaBreeze Recreation Center
. District 7 — 8:00 AM

« District 11 — 10:00 AM

« Brownwood Community Development District — 11:30 AM

« District 9 — 1:30 PM

« District 10 — 3:00 PM

Tuesday, September 13, 2022 at SeaBreeze Recreation Center
« District 5 — 8:00 AM

« District 6 — 9:30 AM

« District 8 — 11:00 AM

If you have any questions or would like more information, you may contact Brandy
Cook, Budget Director, by email at Brandy.Cook@Districtgov.org or by phone at

352-751-3939-


mailto:Brandy.Cook@Districtgov.org

Frequently Asked Questions
and Answers

Why is September 16, 2022 an important date in regard to my Bond?

A property owner can pay off their Bond principal balance in full at any time of the
year. However, if you pay off your Bond any time from now until 5 pm on
September 16, 2022, the payoff amount will be adjusted for the full interest
amount to be paid on the November 2022 tax bill.

If you choose to pay your Bond off in full during this time, you will have one last
Bond assessment on your November 2022 Property Tax bill. That tax bill must be
paid in full.

To obtain a Bond payoff amount or for other questions regarding your Bond,
please contact the Bond Office at 352-751-3900. Please call to schedule an
appointment prior to visiting the office.

If you are interested in the breakdown of how your Bond is paid, all Bond
amortization schedules are available on the District’s website at DistrictGov.org.
Click on the quick link to Residential Bond Assessment Information.

Please remember that even when the Bond is paid in full, there will continue to be
an annual Maintenance Assessment on your County Property Tax bill. The
Maintenance Assessment pays for ongoing costs to maintain the infrastructure of
your District.

You are not required to prepay your Bond. If you do not choose to pay it off in full

at this time, the Bond will continue to be annually assessed on the County Property
Tax bill.
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Information Provided By...

Grandparent’s Day Boat Tours

Grandparents Day is an official national holiday signed by President Carter on
August 3, 1978. Take a ride on the Lake Sumter Line to celebrate the bond
between you and your grandchildren.

Ezell Fit Club

In our efforts to keep the recreation facilities in optimal condition, ceiling fans
have been installed at the Ezell Fit Club. Please stop by to see the improved
facilities! If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact
Ezell Regional Recreation Complex at 352-674-1860.
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Course Closures

Chula Vista Executive Golf Course

The Chula Vista Executive Golf Course will be closed for water management
implementations due to excessive rain Tuesday, August 30, 2022 until further
notice. The movement of water from one area to another helps the District ensure
the integrity of our holding capabilities throughout the various water retention
basins. We appreciate your patience and understanding. If you have any questions
or need additional information, please contact the Executive Golf Maintenance
Department at 352-674-1885.

Silver Lake and Amberwood Executive Golf Courses

The Silver Lake and Amberwood Executive Golf Courses will be closed for water
management implementations due to excessive rain Thursday, September 1, 2022
until further notice. The movement of water from one area to another helps the
District ensure the integrity of our holding capabilities throughout the various
water retention basins. We appreciate your patience and understanding. If you
have any questions or need additional information, please contact the Executive
Golf Maintenance Department at 352-674-1885.

El Santiago/El Diablo Starter Shack Restrooms

In order to maintain the infrastructure and appearance of our facilities, both of the
restrooms at the El Santiago/El Diablo Starter Shack will be closed for flooring
revitalization Thursday, September 8, 2022 through Friday, September 9, 2022.
The new flooring will be epoxy with a slip resistant top layer for improved
aesthetics as well as safety. During this time, we ask that players use the restrooms
inside the nearby El Santiago Recreation Center. The on-course restrooms for both
courses will remain open as well.



DistrictGov.org

Where can I find information on Executive Golf Course Closures on the
District website?

To view a comprehensive list of all current and upcoming Executive Golf Course

Closures as well as various maintenance schedules on DistrictGov.org, follow the
steps below.

1. Visit the District website at DistrictGov.org.

2. Under the Departments tab, click on Executive Golf.
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DistrictGov.org

3. On the Executive Golf Department page, click on ‘Course Closures’ in the Quick
Links menu on the left-hand side of the page.

4. At the top of the Course Closures page you’ll find a list of all current Executive
Golf Course Closures as well as project updates and pictures.

At the bottom of the page you’ll find all upcoming Executive Golf Course Closures
as well as the Aerification and Overseed schedules for the year.
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Information Provided By...

For residents living in Village Community Development Districts 1-11,
located in Sumter County, Marion County and The Villages of Fruitland
Park:

« All household solid waste and yard waste is picked up twice a week — same
time, same truck, all together!

. All household waste should be placed in sealed tall kitchen trash bags or 20-30
gallon trash bags (any color with the exception of red, which is used for medical
waste).

« All materials can be placed in the same bag, no need to sort!

« The trash bags should be left at the end of your driveway, no garbage cans
are allowed.

« Each bag should weigh no more than forty (40) pounds.

. Bags must be placed for collection before 6:00 AM on your collection day or the
night before (no sooner than 5:00 PM).

« Wrap broken glass or other sharp objects in newspaper and place them where
they cannot cause injury.

. Limbs and branches should be bundled and tied and may not exceed 4” in
diameter, 4’ in length, or exceed 40 pounds.

Residents living in Village Community Development Districts 12 and 13
may contact Utility Billing and Collection at 352-750-0000 for additional
information.

Town of Lady Lake Residents may contact Waste
Management at 352-787-4416 with questions.

Unincorporated Lake County Residents (not
including District 11) may contact Lake County
Solid Waste at 352-343-3776 with questions.
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Information Provided By...

National Preparedness Month is observed each
September to raise awareness about the
importance of preparing for disasters and
emergencies that could happen at any time.

Make a plan today. Your family may not be together if a disaster strikes so it is
important to know which types of disasters could affect your area. Know how you’ll
contact one another and reconnect if separated. Establish a family meeting place
that’s familiar and easy to find.

Step 1: Put a plan together by discussing the questions below with family, friends
and your household to start your emergency plan.

How will I receive emergency alerts and warnings?

Have phone or internet weather notifications set up on your phone:
Marion County: www.alertmarion.com

Lake County: www.alertlake.com

Sumter County: www.sumterprepares.com

. What is my shelter plan?
« What is my evacuation route?
« What is my family/household communication plan?

« Do I need to update my emergency preparedness kit?

Step 2: Consider specific needs in your household.
« Different ages of members within your household.
o Responsibilities for assisting others.
o Locations frequented.
o Dietary needs.
o Medical needs including prescriptions and equipment.
 Disabilities or access and functional needs including devices and equipment.
e Pets or service animals.
. Households with school-aged children.
18
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Information Provided By...

Step 3: Fill out a Family Emergency Plan using the following link — Family
Emergency Communication Plan.

Step 4: Practice your plan with your family/household.
Have your kit ready and available, TODAY!

To assemble your kit store items in airtight plastic bags and put your entire

disaster supplies kit in one or two easy-to-carry containers such as plastic bins or a
duffel bag.

A basic emergency supply kit could include the following recommended items:
. Water — 1 gallon per person/per day for several days.

. Food — At least several days’ supply of non-perishable food and a manual can
opener.

. Battery-powered or hand crank radio and NOAA Weather Radio.

« Flashlights and extra batteries.

. First aid kit, whistle (in case of signaling for help) and dust masks.
 Plastic sheeting, duct tape, tarps.

. Moist towelettes, garbage bags and plastic ties (for personal sanitation).
« Wrench, pliers and other tools.

« Maps, cell phones, chargers and backup batteries.

Did you know? The Villages Public Safety Department’s
Emergency Resource Specialist Lieutenant Longacre is
available to speak to your group about Emergency
Preparedness. If your group would like to have Lit.
Longacre speak at your next meeting or event, call Public
Safety Administration at 352-205-8280 and ask for
Lieutenant Longacre Monday-Friday 8 AM to 4 PM.

Visit www.ready.gov/kit for more information.
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Save the Dates

Are you interested in learning

information about The Villages

Community Development Districts?

Help alleviate the confusion, questions

and misinformation that exist
regarding the responsibilities and functions of the Districts. The Resident
Academy provides an opportunity for all residents to learn more about the
District Departments working together to make this a premier community!
Participants will hear presentations from The Villages Public Safety
Department, District Property Management, Community Watch, Recreation &
Parks, Finance, Utilities and more!

Remaining Resident Academy dates in 2022:

. October 17, 2022 at Rohan Recreation Center, 8:30 AM - 1:30 PM

CDD Orientation

You are invited to attend our “Introduction to your Special Purpose Local
Government” informational program. You will learn how the districts operate
and learn other important community information about the people, services,
and other supporting entities that help make The Villages a premier
community.

No sign-ups or fees are required for this presentation. This valuable program is
held on the second and fourth Thursday of the month at 10:00 AM at the
District office located at 984 Old Mill Run in Lake Sumter Landing.
Remaining CDD Orientation dates in September:

. September 22, 2022 at 10:00 AM

For additional information, please call the District Customer Service Center at
352-753-4508.
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NOTICE OF VACANCY
VILLAGE COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT
DISTRICT NO. 2 BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

The Village Community Development District No. 2 Board of Supervisors is
seeking applicants who are interested in filling Seat 3, which was recently vacated
due to the resignation of the existing Board Supervisor. The remainder of the
existing four (4) year term for the vacated Seat will expire in November 2022.

Any interested applicants must be a qualified elector which is defined by Florida
Statute 190 as “any person at least 18 years of age who is a citizen of the United
States, a legal resident of Florida and of the District, and who registers to vote with
the Supervisor of Elections in the county in which the district land is located". To
obtain additional information or request an application you may contact Jennifer
Farlow, District Clerk at (352) 751-3939, obtain a copy of the application on the
DistrictGov.org website or see the following page.

Applications must be submitted to the District Clerk no later than
5 PM on Tuesday, October 4, 2022 at the District Office, 984 Old Mill
Run, The Villages, FL.

The Board of Supervisors will interview applicants during a Board Meeting to be
held on Friday, October 14, 2022 at 9:30 AM at the Savannah Regional
Recreation Center, 1545 Buena Vista Blvd., The Villages, FL.

**The Board of Supervisors welcome interested applicants to include a resume
with their experience as an attachment to the application**
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NOTICE OF VACANCY
VILLAGE COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT
DISTRICT NO. 5 BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

The Village Community Development District No. 5 Board of Supervisors is
seeking applicants who are interested in filling Seat 4, which will be vacated on
November 3, 2022 due to the resignation of the existing Board Supervisor. The
selected applicant will be sworn in at the November 18, 2022 meeting for a four (4)
year term, which will expire in November 2026.

Any interested applicants must be a qualified elector which is defined by Florida
Statute 190 as “any person at least 18 years of age who is a citizen of the United
States, a legal resident of Florida and of the District, and who registers to vote with
the Supervisor of Elections in the county in which the district land is located". To
obtain additional information or request an application you may contact Jennifer
Farlow, District Clerk at (352) 751-3939, obtain a copy of the application on the
DistrictGov.org website or see the following page.

Applications must be submitted to Jennifer Farlow, District Clerk, no
later than 5 PM on Tuesday, October 11, 2022 at the District Office, 984
Old Mill Run, The Villages, FL.

The Board of Supervisors will interview applicants during a Board Meeting to be
held on Friday, October 21, 2022 at 8:00 AM in the SeaBreeze Regional
Recreation Center, 2384 Buena Vista Blvd., The Villages, FL.

**The Board of Supervisors welcome interested applicants to include a resume
with their experience as an attachment to the application**
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The following facilities will be temporarily closed or have scheduled
maintenance:

— Del Mar Gatehouse

The Del Mar Gatehouse is receiving maintenance and will be unmanned from 8
AM on September 6th through 8 AM on September 10th. In addition, the visitor
lane will be closed during that period to provide additional safety.

— Paradise Dog Park

The Paradise Dog Park will be closed for quarterly maintenance September 19th
through September 23rd.

— Paradise Regional Recreation Complex Indoor Facilities, Outdoor
Facilities and Family Pool

The Paradise Regional Recreation Complex Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities
and Family Pool will be closed for maintenance on September 23rd.

— Rio Grande Neighborhood Recreation Area Family Pool

The Rio Grande Neighborhood Recreation Area Family Pool will be closed for
maintenance August 24th through September 15th.

— La Hacienda Regional Recreation Complex Pickleball and Tennis
Courts

The La Hacienda Regional Recreation Complex Pickleball and Tennis Courts will
be closed for maintenance September 19th through October 2nd.

— Allamanda Village Recreation Center Indoor Facilities, Outdoor
Facilities and Family Pool

The Allamanda Village Recreation Center Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and
Family Pool will be closed for maintenance on September 21st.

— Hibiscus Village Recreation Center Indoor Facilities, OQutdoor
Facilities and Family Pool

The Hibiscus Village Recreation Center Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and
Family Pool will be closed for maintenance on September 14th.
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The following facilities will be temporarily closed or have scheduled
maintenance:

— Bacall Village Recreation Center Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities
and Family Pool

The Bacall Village Recreation Center Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and
Family Pool will be closed for maintenance on September 16th.

— Bacall Village Recreation Center Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities
and Family Pool

The Bacall Village Recreation Center Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and
Family Pool will be closed for maintenance on September 19th.

— QOdell Village Recreation Center

The Odell Village Recreation Center will be closed for maintenance on September
20th.

— Odell Village Recreation Center Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities
and Family Pool

The Odell Village Recreation Center Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and
Family Pool will be closed for maintenance on September 16th.

= Odell Village Recreation Center Billiards Hall

The Odell Village Recreation Center Billiards Hall will be closed for maintenance
September 12th through September 14th.

— Sterling Heights Village Recreation Center Shuffleboard Courts

The Sterling Heights Village Recreation Center Shuffleboard Courts will be closed
for maintenance August 29th through September 16th.

— Sterling Heights Village Recreation Center Indoor Facilities,
Outdoor Facilities and Family Pool

The Sterling Heights Village Recreation Center Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities
and Family Pool will be closed for maintenance on September 15th.
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The following facilities will be temporarily closed or have scheduled
maintenance:

— Manatee Village Recreation Center Indoor Facilities

The Manatee Village Recreation Center Indoor Facilities will be closed for
maintenance on September 14th.

— Atlas Canine Recreation Park

The Atlas Canine Recreation Park will be closed for maintenance September 5th
through September oth.

— Rohan Regional Recreation Complex Tennis Courts, Platform Tennis
Courts 3 and 4 and Pickleball Court Pod A

The Rohan Regional Recreation Complex Tennis Courts, Platform Tennis Courts 3
and 4 and Pickleball Court Pod A will be closed for surface repairs July 8th until
further notice.

— Burnsed Village Recreation Center Billiards Hall

The Burnsed Village Recreation Center Billiards Hall will be closed for
maintenance September 21st through September 23rd.

= Burnsed Village Recreation Center Pickleball and Tennis Courts

The Burnsed Village Recreation Center Pickleball and Tennis Courts will be closed
for resurfacing August 1st until further notice.

— Water Lily Village Recreation Center Family Pool

The Water Lily Village Recreation Center Family Pool will be closed for
maintenance on September 12th.

— Ezell Regional Recreation Complex Fit Club

The Ezell Regional Recreation Complex Fit Club will be closed for maintenance on
September 21st.

— Ezell Regional Recreation Complex Men’s Restrooms

The Ezell Regional Recreation Complex Men’s Restrooms are closed for
maintenance until further notice.
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Information Provided By...

ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW COMMITTEE

Village Community Development District No. 6 (District 6), No. 10 (District 10),
and the Lady Lake / Lake County portion of The Villages north of County Road
466 are all seeking alternate members to serve on the Architectural Review
Committee.

The alternate applicant must be a full time resident of the District they are
applying for and have lived in The Villages for at least one year. Candidates are
recommended to have education and/or experience in any of the following areas:
architecture, ability to read site plans, residential/commercial construction,
building management, deed restricted communities, landscaping, county code
enforcement, etc.; however, this is not required. The Committee meets weekly, on
Wednesdays at 8:00 AM for approximately 2-4 hours.

If you are interested in becoming an alternate member on the Architectural Review
Committee, complete the application by clicking one of the following links: District
6 Application, District 10 Application, Lady Lake /Lake County Application and
returning it to the Community Standards Department, 984 Old Mill Run, The
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